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01404) 841304                 admin@broadhembury.devon.sch.uk    www.broadhembury.devon.sch.uk    fax: (01404) 841778 
   

14th September 2018 
 

Dear Parents, 

What a busy week the children have had this week. Key Stage 1 have begun learning about Samuel Pepys 

and have met his great, great, great, great nephew Samuel Squeak! He showed them a film of The Great 

Fire and they watched Samuel Pepys bury his diary along with some cheese! After this the children had a 

go at writing their own diary entry as if they were one of the children in the film. Great stuff Key Stage 1!   

Reception have been continued with their ‘Busy Learning’ and are beginning to get used to the routines 

of the day. Please encourage your child to tell you what they have been up to during the day. They have 

also begun phonics and number work this week in a short adult led group. Well done Reception.  

 

 

 

Class 2 have shown real perseverance with their learning this week. The children are settling into new 

routines and working well as a team. 
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The children have begun their new literacy diary writing sequence by exploring the life of 'Flossie Albright' 

- a child living in WWII Britain in Dorset. They are finding her writing entertaining and are beginning to 

understand how the timeline of the diary affects Flossie's feelings. The children are also finding techniques 

to use in their own diary writing as a WWII pilot. 

In maths, Class 2 are exploring number and place value in 3,4,5 and 6 digit numbers. The children are 

enjoying a mixture of resources - old and new, to show their understanding of number. They are also 

working on representing numbers in different ways such as using a place value grid or a number line - 

ask the children to show you a number using a part-whole model! 

In theme learning, Class 2 have started to find out about the RAF. This year marks 100 years since it was 

formed. The children have talked about what the RAF stands for and what they do for us today. They 

have also listened to and started to learn a song from the 1940’s era.  

This week's mental-health awareness task was to write five positive things on a drawing of your hand, I 

wonder if the children can remember their five things from this week! 

Thank you all for your continued support.  

 

God bless and have a lovely weekend. 

 

Best wishes from Katie Gray and the staff at Broadhembury CE School 

 

 

 
 

BROADHEMBURY BRIDGES to week ending Friday 14th September 
 

Class One: Amelia for being helpful and looking after her peers. 
Emmy for being respectful and considerate to everyone. 

 
Class Two: Lewen for his fantastic WWII research and reading challenge over the summer holidays. 

 

 
International Cross of Nails School 
 
We are very excited to share with you the news that we have been accepted as an International Cross of 
Nails School – linking with Coventry Cathedral. During the Second World War Coventry Cathedral was 
bombed. In the ruins the following morning two charred beams were found laying in the shape of a cross. 
Later, this was displayed in the preserved ruins with the words ‘Father Forgive’ inscribed in the surviving 
stonework behind it. A local priest also made another cross from three of the many fifteenth century nails 
that littered the scene. It was quickly decided to preserve the ruins and build a modern cathedral next to 
them. I visited this over the summer and it is a very inspiring place. In the earliest days after the bombing 
the Cross of Nails, which is now displayed on the new altar, became a symbol of peace and hope. The 
Cross of Nails Community includes schools, communities, parishes and other organisations who have 
shown a commitment to the values of peace, hope and reconciliation.  
We shared some of the work we have been doing in worship and throughout our school and federation 
with the cathedral team and we will be presented with our own Cross of Nails in a very special service in 
a couple of weeks. 
 

Question of the week 
 

Class 1:  Imagine you were in The Great Fire. What is the one thing that you would have saved? 

 
Class 2:  What does the RAF motto "Per ardua ad astra" mean? 

 



The service will take place on Monday 24th September at 9.30am. It would be lovely if lots of parents and 
members of the community could join us for the service. We would like to have refreshments back in 
school afterwards so we would be very grateful for contributions of cakes and biscuits on the morning. 
 
The children will be able to tell you more about The Cross of Nails Community, and there is a lovely display 
in the entrance hall – please have a look. 
 
Topic Webs  
This terms topic webs are now available to view on our website. 
http://www.broadhembury.devon.sch.uk/website/curriculum_and_class_topics/236679 Please click on 
the links at the bottom of the page. There are also copies in school on our classroom doors, if you would 
like to see them.  
 
Tesco Bags of Help scheme 
We are delighted that our federation school Farway has been included in the Tesco Bags of Help Scheme. 
Voting for our project to resurface the preschool playground is now underway in Tesco’s in Honiton. We 
would be grateful for your help in encouraging friends and family to vote for us. 
 
Race for Life 
Well done to everyone for taking part in our school ‘Race for Life’ at the end of last term, you all did 
brilliantly! We are now collecting the sponsorship money from this event, so please return your sponsorship 
forms to school as soon as you are able. Thank you.  
 
Child Assault Prevention Training 
This term all of the schools in our federation are taking part in child assault prevention training, which will 
give our children positive messages on how they can protect themselves and build safer communities. As 
part of this training we are holding two parent sessions, on September 27th, one at Branscombe School 
from 1.30-3.30pm, and one at Broadhembury School from 6.30-8pm. Any parent/carer, from any of 
our federation schools, is welcome to attend either session. We would love to see you there! 
 
Parent SIMS 
Last term we sent home invitations to register for our new parent SIMS app. This app will help us comply 
with the new General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) and introduces an easier and more convenient 
way to update parent and student contact details. Thank you to all of you who have signed up. If you 
have signed up, please follow the links that have been sent to you to complete the registration process. 
If you have any changes to contact details, medical information or dietary requirements, please don’t 
forget to update them on the app. Due to GDPR we would prefer not to send home paper data 
collections sheets any more, so if you need to update personal information, and you do not 
have the app, please come and speak to someone in the school office. Thank you.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Collective Worship Activity  
To link with our Cross of Nails presentation we will be focussing in school on the value of Peace this half 

term.  We hope your family will find these ideas helpful as you explore the value and have fun together. 

If the children bring back something that they have done at home linked to the Collective Worship activity, 

or can talk about a discussion they’ve had at home linked to it, then Mrs Gray will award them with a new 

special sticker. 

http://www.broadhembury.devon.sch.uk/website/curriculum_and_class_topics/236679
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Dear Parent or Carer,  

PARENT GOVERNOR ELECTION  

There is a vacancy for a parent governor on our federation’s governing body and I am writing to invite nominations to fill 

this vacancy. Please think about becoming a governor, or encouraging others to volunteer.  

Parent governors (governors who are parents of school aged children at the start of their term of office) are welcomed as 

valued members of the governor team and play an important role; the governing body works together as a group, meeting 

at least once every half term. Together they are responsible for the strategic direction of the school, promoting high 

standards of educational achievement and ensuring our resources are used to maximum impact. Life as a governor is 

interesting and varied and we feel sure that there are parents prepared to take on this important role and give their time 

and commitment to helping us to continue to improve the school's performance.  

In looking to fill this vacancy the governors of the school have identified the following skills, experience and attributes that 

they feel would help strengthen the governing body:  

 Experience of governance 

 Financial management expertise 

 HR, procurement or property management experience 

Training and support will be available to help you develop into the role. This will include in-house mentoring and support 

as well as access to external governor training; those new to being a governor are expected to attend induction training. 

The term of office for parent governors is 4 years. For further information about the role please get in touch with Juletta 

Obudo, Clerk to the Governors, via the following email address (admin@branscombe.devon.sch.uk) who will be happy to 

help.  

If you would like to stand for election please complete and sign the enclosed nomination form and return to the school office 

no later than 12 noon on Monday 1st October. If you wish you can include a few details about yourself and why you would 

like to become a governor (not exceeding 100 words). This will then be circulated to all parents to help them decided who 

to vote for if an election is required. You do not have to complete this section, but if you don’t you may put yourself at a 

disadvantage if there is an election. An election, by secret ballot, will be held if more nominations are received than the 

number of vacancies. If an election is needed details of the procedure will be sent to all parents.  

Nominations must be from parents or carers with children at the school on the day that nominations close. The enclosed 

sheet summarises the disqualification criteria to serve as a governor. Anyone standing for election must certify that he/she 

is not disqualified for any reason. Parents/carers who have paid employment in the school for 500 hours per academic year 

or more or who are elected members of the Local Authority are not eligible to stand in these elections.  

Yours sincerely  

Mrs K Gray 

Executive Headteacher 
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Disqualification criteria 

A person is disqualified from holding or from continuing to hold office as a governor or associate member if he or 

she: 

· fails to attend the governing body meetings – without the consent of the governing body – for a continuous period 

of six months, beginning with the date of the first meeting missed (not applicable to ex officio governors); 

· is subject to a bankruptcy restriction order, an interim bankruptcy restriction order, a debt relief order or an interim 

debt relief order; 

· has had his or her estate sequestrated and the sequestration order has not been discharged, annulled or 

reduced; 

· is subject to:  

I. a disqualification order or disqualification undertaking under the Company Directors Disqualification Act 1986 

II. a disqualification order under Part 2 of the Companies (Northern Ireland) Order 1989 

III. a disqualification undertaking accepted under the Company Directors Disqualification (Northern Ireland)  Order 

2002 

IV. an order made under Section 429(2)(b) of the Insolvency Act 1986 (failure to pay under a County Court 

administration order); 

· has been removed from the office of charity trustee or trustee for a charity by the Charity Commissioners or High 

Court on grounds of any misconduct or mismanagement, or under Section 34 of the Charities and  Trustees 

Investment (Scotland) Act 2005 from participating in the management or control of any body; 

· is included in the list of people considered by the Secretary of State as unsuitable to work with children; 

· is disqualified from working with children or subject to a direction under Section 142 of the Education Act 2002; 

· is disqualified from registration for childminding or providing day care; 

· is disqualified from registration under Part 3 of the Childcare Act 2006;  

· has received a sentence of imprisonment (whether suspended or not) for a period of not less than three months 

(without the option of a fine) in the five years before becoming a governor or since becoming a governor; 

· has received a prison sentence of two-and-a-half years or more in the 20 years before becoming a governor;  

· has at any time received a prison sentence of five years or more; 

· has been fined for causing a nuisance or disturbance on school premises during the five years prior to or since 

appointment or election as a governor; 

· refuses to allow an application to the Disclosure and Barring Service (DBS) for a DBS check. 



NOMINATION FORM  

Election for a parent governor at The Jubilee Federation  

Full name: ____________________________________________________________________ 

Children in year(s): _____________________________________________________________ 

Pen Portrait (maximum 100 words) *  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I wish to serve as a Parent Governor and to be a candidate if an election is necessary. I have read the rules 

regarding the eligibility to become a governor which I received with the nomination form and I confirm that I am 

eligible to serve as a School Governor.  

Signed:  

Date:  

Please return this form to the school administrator no later than 12 noon on Monday 1st October.  

* If you wish you can include a few details about yourself and why you would like to become a governor (not 

exceeding 100 words). This will then be circulated to all parents to help them decided who to vote for if an election 

is required. You do not have to complete this section, but if you don’t you may put yourself at a disadvantage if 

there is an election. 

 

 

 

 
 


